
 
“If you live in this system of white supremacy, you are either fighting the system or you are 
complicit. There is no neutrality to be had towards systems of injustice, it is not something you 
can just opt out of.” 
  
Ijeoma Oluo 
 
The College of Music’s curriculum resides in the core of our mission and reflects our values and 





flexibility within existing degree plans, the College can facilitate access to existing courses in 
media production and technology. 
 
5. We recommend that the College’s curriculum incorporate critical perspectives on race and 
gender at various levels of the curriculum and across academic disciplines. Basic theories and 
concepts can be introduced in MUSC 1802, which all students currently take, and which would 
be compatible with the current conceptual focus of the course. These issues can then be more 
fully explored, from topical perspectives, in subsequent music theory, music history, and music 
education courses. The College should also consider implementing an elective course (cross 
listed undergraduate/graduate) in which critical race and gender theories can be explored in more 
depth. 
 
6. We recommend that the College implement a certificate in the study and performance of Pop, 
Rock, and Rap, along with other traditions and emerging styles, as a step to implementing an 
undergraduate degree. Such a program will require new resources.  
 
7. Consistent with recommendations 5 and 6, we recommend that the College expand curricular 
offerings to provide a viable alternative for students with a variety of musical backgrounds. Such 
students are currently accommodated primarily in the B.A. in Musicology and World Music. The 
College should explore a new BA degree that focuses on interdisciplinary/cross-genre work, with 
components of technology and entrepreneurship. This would require a basic course in reading 
staff notation (which we currently offer, but to non-


